
 
 

Bill Title: Concerning public disclosure of information submitted to the liquor and cannabis board 
regarding marijuana product traceability and operations 

Bill Number: HB 2584 

Effective Date: 6/9/2016 

Amends: RCW 42.56.270 

 
Summary: 
This bill creates an exemption for some information contained on bank, IRA, and similar statements, as 
well as security related information, from public disclosure. The bill does not affect all other information 
contained in the application which would have only pre-existing exemptions applied (i.e. non-conviction 
criminal history, account numbers, social security and driver’s license numbers, etc.). Banks and Credit 
Unions that request records for their customers, and who have valid LCB releases of information signed 
by all responsible persons of the licensee entity, would see no change in their ability to obtain non-
redacted information. 
 
Adds two new sections to the Public Records Act list of exemptions to public disclosure, covering: 

 Financial, commercial operations, and security-related information provided to the LCB by 
marijuana licensing applicants. 

 Information contained in the LCB's marijuana traceability system database that tracks marijuana 
product movement from seed to sale. 

 
Contact Information:  
For specific questions, please contact Customer Service at 360-664-1600 or www.lcb.wa.gov.     
 

http://www.lcb.wa.gov/

